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Dear Brothers Sisters in Christ,  

We hope this finds you all enjoying the blessings of our Lord and Savior.  This month marks one year since 

our ministry drastically changed with the departure of some of our workers. It happened quickly and we were 

forced to make decisions we otherwise wouldn’t have considered.  We ended up moving to our church in 

Calarasi and within a couple of months we fixed up two rooms for my family and I to live in.  This ended up 

being the best decision for our ministry.  

We’ve seen the Lord bless our church, sending in people who would never have come if we weren’t there. Our 

family has found so much joy and contentment here and we feel the Lord is blessing our efforts.  It encourages 

and refreshes us when we see the Lord working in these people’s lives and seeing new believers born again 

into the family of God.   

One lady who recently started coming to our morning prayer meetings is named Ati.  She’s a lady to whom our 

workers owed a large amount of money.  I reimbursed her the money and asked her to come to our services 

and she promised she would.  She started coming shortly thereafter and we saw the Lord begin to work in her 

heart.  One week Jacob had a meeting at his church in Pecineagra and I took some of our believers from 

Calarasi to the service and Ati came with us.  We had a powerful service where the Lord blessed in a mighty 

way.  The people were crying and shouting and praising the Lord for all His goodness.  On the way home, Ati 

said she felt the Lord so strong in the service she started crying and wanted to shout.  Please help us pray that 

the Lord saves her.  She has a lot of influence in this village and her testimony could reach a lot of people who 

are Muslims and want nothing to do with us.   

As the weather has warmed up, we’ve begun having our morning prayer meetings outside again and just as 

the Lord continues to bless the devil continues to fight.  Last week during one of our services, as we were 

singing, someone outside the gate began throwing rocks over the fence at us.  One rock almost hit Teresa in 

the head while other rocks hit Brother Marchel.  He and I ran out the gate to try and catch whoever it was, but 

they were gone.  Brother Marchel decided he’d sit outside the gate in the middle of the road to guard us as we 

continued the service.  Before this happened, I wanted to put up a shed roof over the area where we meet 

outside to shade us from the sun, but I’ve been so busy, I haven’t had time to add the roof yet.  After this 

happened, I knew I could wait no longer and had to get it done.  Last year, some gave money for our bell tower 

and the shed roof and this week we’ve finally been able to pour cement and add the shed roof.  We now have 

a very nice place for our people to come and worship, shaded from the sun, rain and protected from any future 

rocks being thrown at us.   

We appreciate all of you, your prayers, and your support for our ministry, and we pray for each of you, that as the 

days grow darker and the evil waxes worse and worse, that your light for the Lord will shine brighter, and your 

hearts will be more and more encouraged as we see the day approaching.  Please continue to pray for our other 

seven meetings and our daily travels back and forth.  May God richly bless you, is our prayer.   

From Calarasi, Romania  

Nathan, Teresa and Nate Reed 
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